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2941 &D2)

D e a r M r . P e t r i e

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation -
Oak Ridge Office, received the revised (D2) Phased Construction Completion Report (PCCR) for
the Environmental Management Waste Management Facility (EMWMF) on October 4, 2023.
TDEC revie\A/ed the document in accordance with the Federal Facility Agreement (FFA) for the
Oak Ridge Reservation (ORR). TDEC approves the plan based on resolution of key state
comments on the draft (Dll, although Comment 66 remains unresolved.

TDEC Is not prioritizing resolution of state concerns regarding the appropriate water quality
standards for lead and polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs) at this time because concentrations of
those chemicals are not at levels of concern. Flowever, TDEC will work with the U.S. Department
of Energy (DOE) and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) to resolve state concerns
related to this comment and seek clarity about the previous agreement cited in the response to
Comment 66. - - -

The response to Comment 66 is confusing. The response disagrees with the state's position that
lead concentrations in groundwater should be compared with Tennessee's domestic water
supply standard of 5micrograms per liter (pg/L) or 0.0005 milligrams per liter (mg/L). During
the October 25 project team meeting, DOE asserted the comparison is not made because the
1999 EMWMF Record of Decision (ROD) does not include Tennessee Comp. R. &Regs. 1200-04-
03 (now 0400-40-03) as an Applicable or Relevant and Appropriate Requirement (ARAR).
Flowever, the PCCR table at issue compares levels of other chemicals to the appropriate
standards. The response is also unclear because it refers to an irrelevant surface water value
when the comment is about atable of groundwater data.




